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Making the ordinary  extraordinary  at Tenison Woods College

Weekly  Newsletter

This week, Tenison Woods College students have been able to view a showcase of 
the spectacular digital and visual arts on display in the Boardroom Corridor. This 
work is a result of Semester 1 Creative and Visual Arts Middle and Senior School 
students’ problem solving and creativity. Each of the pieces have been chosen by 
The Arts teachers and the exhibition has been curated to show artworks from each 
subject areas. 

The exhibition includes a mix of digital painting, traditional mediums such as 
pastels and acrylics, sculpture, photographic manipulation, vector illustration, 
animation, augmented reality and the two digital immersive experiences.

Students are able to vote for their favourite piece, with the winners announced 
next week along with the winners of some newly announced awards, such as the 
Principal's Award. Well done to all the students whose work has been chosen to be 
part of what will be a biannual event at the College!

Yunita Manfrin | Visual Arts – Design Teacher Year 7-12

Digital and Visual Arts Exhibition

Student Free Day: FRIDAY 3 SEPTEMBER, 2021
School Resumes on Monday 6 September 2021 
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From the Principal
Our 2021 Shining  Lights – A great deal to celebrate –  
But virtually!
The Friends of Tenison Woods College (Old Scholars  

Association) is very pleased to announce four 2021  
‘Shining Light’ award recipients:

•	 Sister Anne Foale
•	 Sunita Gloster (nee D'Souza)
•	 Barrie Holmes (dec)
•	 The Hon Rob Lucas MLC

I congratulate these incredibly inspiring old scholars and I look forward to  
celebrating them (virtually!) in October.

The Shining Light Awards aim to recognise significant contributions made by 
former students, families or staff to our local and global community in order to 
inspire current and future students about the essence of our community and 
their call to service.

Tenison Woods College and its predecessors, St Paul’s School, Tenison College, 
Marist Brothers Agricultural College, Mater Christi College, St Mary’s School and 
St Joseph’s College value the contributions of all community members, past 
and present and we think it’s important to recognise some of the stand out 
achievements within the community.

The 2021 ‘Shining Lights’ join our 2016 and inaugural recipients: Lorraine and 
Ken Gazzard; Eric Roughana; Tony Pasin; Jessica Braithwaite and Cristina 
D’Agostino.

In 2017 our Shining Lights were: Natalie Medhurst; Robert Peake; Noel Bull; 
Pauline Kenny; and Maurice Corcoran.

2018 saw the following people acknowledged: Alan Balshaw; Anthony Casadio 
(dec); Sally Duigan; Jeanette Elliott; and Jenna McCormick.

In 2019 we were delighted to announce our Shining Lights as: Hoppa and Bob 
Gabriel (dec); Ken Green; Tom Kosch; Pam (dec) and Brian O’Connor (dec).

With the uncertainties of COVID-19 last year, we postponed our Shining Light 
Awards Ceremony, but this year we are persisting with the awards and look 
forward to a virtual celebration on Saturday 16 October.

While we are not able to gather this year in person, we look forward to viewing 
the video stories of these Shining Lights, and enjoy night of celebration and 
legacy. Watch this space for more details …

Community LLL Perception Surveys – Thank you
Thank you for your assistance to help us improve as a school community.  
The CESA Living, Learning, Leading Perception Surveys are a product of a  
collaboration between Catholic Education SA (CESA) and Curtin University 
and are focused on the development, validation and use of a system-wide  
survey to examine the understanding of the vision and extent to which  
Catholic Education SA's Living Learning Leading Framework is taking place in 
schools as perceived by students, family and staff. 

Your commitment has ensured that we continue to refine our processes 
and improve the learning, wellbeing and faith environment for your child or  
adolescent.

Respect, Dignity and Care in an Online World 
The current COVID-19 context has underlined the importance of wellbeing 
and connection, which has been enhanced by our online opportunities.  Such 
opportunities also underline for me the importance of our College ‘village’ 
in caring for the safety of our children, adolescents and emerging adults in  
environments which can on the one hand offer abundant support, and on the 
other hand significant risks. 

In this space I turn to the work of Susan McLean, one of Australia’s foremost 
authorities in cyber safety, who encourages us to realise that:
•	 Respect and responsibility are to be used with consistency in the eWorld.
•	 Sending mixed messages about cyber safety is not life giving to children  
	 and confuses them.
•	 You can't have complacency online. 
•	 Cyberspace is a public space and there is no such thing as private online.
•	 Nothing can be totally deleted – it always remains there in cyberspace.
•	 You are never anonymous online - everything can be traced, in that you  
	 always leave a digital footprint and your postings and comments can be  
	 found years later.

•	 Passwords are the key to your online security and must never be shared and 
	 should be changed every three months.
•	 Anyone can be anyone online – caution is critical.
•	 There is no such thing as a safe website or application.

Unfortunately, over 30% of Australian teens report being cyber bullied and  
Susan identifies “a new mean” through the online medium which is occurring at 
a younger age.  She also critiques the role of popular television shows which do 
not portray the real consequences to such situations of sexting and risky cyber 
behaviours.  It is also apparent that cyber safety issues often affect the students 
you least expected.

Susan McLean is clear about the significant dangers in relation to online  
grooming and encourages us to think of an online friend as actually a stranger, 
with the associated dangers.  She clarifies the nuance of knowing the person as 
distinct from knowing of the person, encouraging children and adolescents to 
be choosey in relation to friends.

We understand that all internet enabled devices (iPad, phone, iPod, Xbox) are 
best placed in a common area of the house and not in the bedroom; or at least 
turning the internet off when a child is in the bedroom with the device. Susan 
speaks of the importance of passive supervision in well trafficked areas of the 
house.

Just as with the opportunities of our globally connected ‘real world,’ I  
encourage parents and teachers to embrace the cyberspace, understand the 
salient issues, acknowledge positives and negatives, as well as be proactive 
and consistent so that our children and adolescents are afforded the real and 
actual life-giving safety that we hope.  

COVID-19 – HHDL The Way Forward
I thank the whole College community for their continued deliberate, careful and 
patient approach to the South Australian COVID-19 restrictions over the past 
week. 

We will continue to deliberately and carefully continue with our HHDL  
Strategy in Term 3, asserting good Health, good Hygiene and hand washing,  
good Distancing and care for others, and good Learning regardless of student 
location.  

As always, the health and wellbeing of students, families and staff remain our 
priority.  If your family are needing to self-isolate please contact your child’s 
teacher and they will ensure that your child’s learning will progress through our 
Connect@Tenison strategy.  

A friendly reminder that masks are still mandatory for Year 7-12 students. 
Therefore, whilst the College does have masks available for students who have 
not brought their own to school, students are reminded of the importance of 
bringing their own. Students who repeatedly forget to bring their mask will have 
a courtesy email sent home to their parent/caregiver. 

It is clear to me that as has been shown by recent national events,  
complacency continues to be our enemy at this time, so I ask that you maintain 
the high HHDL standards which have been achieved since 2020 and continued 
into 2021.  Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.

Reception Enrolments 2022
I advise parents and caregivers that interviews are well underway for all 2022 
Term 1 Reception Enrolments. If you have a child who is due to start school in 
2022 and have not lodged an enrolment form, please contact Tracey Davey on  
8725 5455 who will help you organise this.

School Crossing Reminders
I remind parents about the 25kmph speed limit through the School Crossing 
when the lights are flashing or at any time when children are present.  

Crossing monitors are on duty from 8:20am – 8:40am in the morning and from 
3:10pm – 3:30pm in the afternoon to cross children safely. If a parent or child 
pedestrian is stopped there, waiting to cross, even before the crossing monitors 
have arrived please stop and allow them to cross. 

As per legislation, you are also asked not to obstruct the crossing, whilst waiting 
in a line-up of traffic.  

We are looking at measures with the City of Mount Gambier to minimise the 
congestion in and around our carparks, but I ask for your cooperation, presence 
and patience during these challenging winter weeks. 

“Little Lambs” Faith Formation Group
The Little Lambs program is now taking registrations for weekly  
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CIM Team News
Social Justice Sunday
This Sunday 29 August is Social Justice Sunday. The  

celebration of Social Justice Sunday has a long tradition 
in the Catholic Church in Australia. Almost every year since 

1940, our Bishops have joined together to issue a major social  
justice statement at this time.

Of course, the Bishops also make statements on matters of social and  
ecological justice at other times throughout the year too. These are often  
issued by individual Bishops delegated as spokespersons for particular issues, 
or by commissions of Bishops. By contrast, the social justice statement issued 
in time for Social Justice Sunday is approved by and issued in the name of 
the whole Bishops’ conference. It is hoped that these statements will inspire 
reflection and action throughout the whole year. 

The Social Justice Statement 2021-22 is titled Cry of the Earth, Cry of the Poor. 
You can download the Statement and accompanying prayer card as well as 
previous statements on the Australian Catholic Bishop’s website.

Season of Creation 
The Season of Creation spans five weeks between the World Day of Prayer for 
the Care of Creation (1 September) and the Feast Day of St. Francis of Assisi (4 
October). The Season of Creation is a time to renew our relationship with our 
Creator and all creation through repenting, repairing, and rejoicing together. 

During the Season of Creation, we join our sisters and brothers in the  
ecumenical family in prayer and action for our common home. This year, amid 
crises that continue to shake our world, we are awakened to the urgent need 
to heal our relationships with creation and each other. During the season this 
year, we enter a time of restoration and hope, a jubilee for our Earth, that  
requires radically new ways of living with creation. 

The Season of Creation unites the world’s 2.2 billion Christians around one 
shared purpose. With so much injustice all around us, now is the time for  
Christians everywhere to come together and show the world how to love each 
other and creation.

Year 11 Retreat
Next Monday and Tuesday, 30 and 31 August, the Year 11 students will  
participate in their annual Retreat. Students will participate in a range of  
activities across the 2 days that are designed to enhance their connection to 
self, others, God and creation. Activities will be focused on connections within 
their cohort as well as walking in the footsteps of our College Founders through 
Mount Gambier and Penola.

Father’s Day Breakfast
Please note, that due to the COVID-19 pandemic and restrictions on social 
gatherings, the Father’s Day Breakfast has been cancelled.

RCIA
There is an information session for members of the College community who 
may be interested in finding out more about the Catholic faith. The Rite of 
Christian Initiation of Adults is a communal process for formal initiation into 
the Catholic Church. Please see the attached poster or contact Fr Dean on 8725 
6566 for further details. To view the RCIA poster please click here. 

Faith Facts
Answers to last week’s question: What are the liturgical colours for these  
seasons?
a)	 Lent: The colour for Lent is purple. This represents penance and  
	 repentance. 
b)	 Easter: The colour for Easter is white or gold. This represents joy and  
	 purity.
c)	 Pentecost: The colour for Pentecost is red. This represents sacrifice.
d)	 Ordinary Time: The colour for Ordinary Time is green. This represents hope,  
	 life and growth.

Do you know the answer to this week’s question? Can you name the  
sacraments?

The answer will be in next week’s newsletter! 

Family Mass
The next Family Mass will be held this Sunday 29 August at 11.00am at St 
Paul’s Church, Penola Road. The readings at this mass are led by the young 
people from the College and the parish. Please contact Cisca Teodoro or Chloe  
Shanahan if you would like to be involved in this. All families in our College 
community are invited to attend.

Term 3 Masses at the College Chapel 
A Mass is held each Thursday of the term and is led by a different class or year 
level each week. Mass is held at 9:15am in the College Chapel. Until further  
notice, due to current restrictions, only staff members and students of the  
College are permitted to attend. 

The roster for Term 3 Masses:
Week 6	 Thursday 26 August – Year 9
Week 7	 Thursday 2 September – Year 6 
Week 8	 Thursday 9 September – Year 8
Week 9	 Thursday 16 September – Year 10
Week 10	 Thursday 23 September – Year 7

Chloe Shanahan  |  Religious Education Coordinator

School Photos 2021
Please be advised that school photos will be held on Monday 6 September and 
Tuesday 7 September. Photo envelopes have been distributed. Please return 
any photo forms to your Class or Homegroup Teacher. All students will be 
required to have their photograph taken, regardless of ordering. All students will 
be required to wear full winter uniform. 
If you wish to have Family Photos, please collect your form (one per family) from 
the Front Office, and return to the Front Office, and families will be emailed their 
scheduled family photo time by the PR & Events Department Staff. 

Jessica Herring | Manager Public Relations, Marketing and Events Department

Thursday morning sessions. The registration fee is $10 per child per year and  
entry per session is by gold coin donation. Please grab a brochure and 
a registration form from the Bulletin stands in St Paul’s Church or email  
mgp.littlelambs1@gmail.com.

God Bless,
David Mezinec | Principal

Parent Teacher Interviews
Parent Teacher Interviews will occur on Thursday 2 September and Tuesday 7 
September, Week 7 and 8, from 4:00pm to 6:30pm for Junior School and from 
4:00pm to 8:00pm for Middle/Senior School. 

Due to COVID-19 restrictions, the interviews will be conducted by phone.

Please note: The school will be closed to parents at this time, please do not 
attend the site.

Please refer to all previous correspondence regarding Parent Teacher Interviews 
or contact the Front Office if you require any further assistance. 

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45313888/RCIA_Poster_2021.pdf
mailto:mgp.littlelambs1%40gmail.com?subject=
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Leader's 		
       Latest
Hi everyone,

As we head towards the end of Term 3, it is great to get together and reflect 
on the great learning that has occured within the last 5 weeks. 

The focus of this term has been on subject selection. Heads of School 
have been running presentations about subject selection guides. Great 
online resources have been created to aid students and families with the 
process of their selections. Teachers have provided detailed and engaging 
information for the focus of each subject through video format.

On top of that, the NAPLAN results will be received by the College soon and 
sent home with students for families to view.  

Mr Dickson and I would like to congratulate the Middle and Senior 
school arts students on their wonderful Art Exhibition. Located in the 
administration corridor, the exhibition looks fantastic, with graphic designs 
and hand painted ukuleles, as part of a new offering called the 'you can 
ukulele' where you build, paint and play the ukulele. It is a cracker. The 
exhibition is a fantastic way to highlight the hard work of students and the 
passion of their teachers.

Anushka Kumar | Learning Leader

ELCC Community Helpers
This Term the ELCC MacKillop Kindergarten children have been exploring people 
in the community who help them, following their recent Police visit. The children 
have engaged in role play as Doctors, Nurses, Dentists and Vets.

The children enjoyed learning about the role of Health Professionals with 
Registered Nurses visiting the kindergarten!

Angela Cutting | Teacher, Assistant Director of Early Learning

Year 8-9 Boys Soccer – Qualifying 
Round for the State Final

On Friday 20 August the Year 8 and 9 Soccer team competed at Grant High School 
in the Qualifying Round for the State Final.

The team played a high tempo possession-based game that secured two terrific 
wins against St. Martin's and Mount Gambier High School. The boys now progress 
to the State Finals in Adelaide in Week 9!

A special thank you to Letitia Izzo and Finn Dickson for their help coaching the 
team.

Nathan Fleetwood | High Performance Sports Program Coach

Seeking Canteen 
Volunteers

The Canteen are seeking volunteers for 
the following days / times: 

Friday 10 September - 10:00am to 2:00pm
Friday 17 September - 10:00am to 2:00pm
Friday 24 September - 10:00am to 2:00pm

If you can assist, please contact Leanne 
on 8724 4607 (direct) or 8725 5455 if 
calling after 2:00pm. 

Leanne Sandow | Canteen Manager

202210-12 CURRICULUM SUBJECT SELECTION GUIDE
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Healthy Lifestyles Soccer Academy
As part of our Olympic Games unit, this Term Year 8 students were tasked with 
designing and then building an Olympic stadium for the 2032 Olympics. Students 
needed to incorporate innovation in their design to meet environmental 
considerations. The designs were amazing and everyone should be very proud 
of their final product!

Nathan Fleetwood | Teacher / High Performance Sports Program Coach

Italian Cooking Session
I recently conducted a cooking session with my Year 8 Italian Continuers class; 
we cooked ‘spaghetti pomodoro e basilico’, an Italian classic.

It was a good opportunity for me to spend time with my students and share my 
culture with them. It turned into a real MasterChef episode!

We also learned about how to get the most from basic common ingredients that 
we can all find in our fridges or pantries, which is at the core of Italian culinary 
culture.

It was a lot of fun and I look forward to organising another session in Term 4!

Giovanni Calandro | R-12 Italian Teacher

SAKG – Year 5 Gardening
In SAKG this Term the Year 5 classes have been working 
in the gardens with Mrs McCourt. Jobs we’ve been 
doing include weeding, potting plants, general garden 
bed tidy up and working in the greenhouse. We have 
enjoyed getting our hands dirty learning how to best 
use our time in the garden!

Tina Opperman | Year 5 Teacher

Science in the Early Years – ELCC
Science at the Early Learning and Community Centre is presented through 
provocations and experiences which the children can then engage in, ask 
questions and hypothesise. This is based on children’s interests or group enquiry.

Our experiences are interactive so that children can see how things work, ask 
more questions and problem solve. We use real items and people as much as 
possible to help children find out more about their world.

Children have enjoyed learning about bees and how they help our planet, 
investigating nature, science experiments to discover how things work and 
collecting data on the weather!

Domenica Dunn | Director – Early Learning & Community Centre 
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2021 Music Eisteddfod
After an initial Covid-19 postponement of the Music Eisteddfod, last Friday 44 
Tenison Woods College instrumental music students and four music staff finally 
had a play outside of school. 

Did you know that the origins of an “Eisteddfod” date back over 200 years as a 
festival of literature, music, and performance. The festival has been in Australia 
for over 100 years!

Tenison Woods College entered six sections in the Eisteddfod, which featured 
eight of our music ensembles. The College featured students from all three 
sub-schools (Year 4 up to Year 12 students). 

I am pleased to report our successes:

1st Place Winners:
	 Storm Drum Corps
	 Thunder Drum Corps
	 Big Band
	 Saxophone Ensemble

2nd Place Winners:
	 Junior Concert Band
	 Brass Ensemble

3rd Place Winners:
	 Junior Saxophone Ensemble

Honourable Mention:
	 Grade 4 Recorder Quartet

Tenison Woods College also featured soloists who entered in the afternoon 
session and congratulations go to the following students:

1st Place Winners:
•	 Sophia McCullough - Under 10 yrs String own choice solo
•	 Fergus Kentish - Under 14 yrs String Modern/ Popular music solo
•	 Gabriel Strachan- Under 14 yrs Piano own choice solo, Under 12 yrs Piano  

Work by an Australian composer Solo, Under 12 yrs Piano Classical Solo, 
Under 12 yrs Piano Own choice Solo (trophy)

•	 Scarlett Strachan – Under 10 yrs Piano own choice solo (trophy), Under 10  
yrs Piano own choice solo Novice (trophy)

•	 Ashley Burtt & Susannah Bhutia – Open any other Instrument own choice  
Duet, Trio or Quartet

2nd Place Winners:
•	 Marcon Gemino - Under 10 yrs String own choice solo
•	 Ava McCullough – Under 12 yrs String own choice solo
•	 Emily Eastwood - Under 16 years Guitar own choice solo, Under 16 years  

Guitar Modern/Pop music solo
•	 Gabriel Strachan - Under 16 yrs Backstage Incorporated Junior Piano  

Scholarship
•	 Charlie Little - Under 8 yrs Piano own choice solo Novice
•	 Kiahna Little – Under 10 yrs Piano own choice solo Novice

Honourable Mention:
•	 Cherry Chan - Under 12 yrs String Country of Folk Solo

Gabriel Stratchan also proved his oustanding talent, winning:
•	 Young Performer’s Scholarship Solo (1st place)
•	 Peter Uylett Memorial Trophy for most accomplished
•	 Runner up in Under 16 Scholarship

Thank you to the parents who were able to attend and support our musicians. 
Please read a quote from one of our parents that truly represents the magnitude 
of what we do in Music in bringing together a wide range of age groups and skill 
levels in our musicians. 

“Congratulations to all those who performed this morning at the Eisteddfod. It 
was great to see how the musicians can progress over time from junior to senior 

groups. Something for the younger members to aspire to.”

Penny Mansell | Head of Performing Arts

Year 8/9 Mixed Hockey  
Final Competition  

On Tuesday 17 August, Tenison Woods College participated in the Year 8/9 Mixed 
Hockey Final Competition in Adelaide. The team played four round-robin games 
against South Australian schools at the State Hockey Centre.
Having not played together before, Captains Josh Milan and Sophie Waters 
supported the team in making some excellent plays throughout the tournament. 
Emily Eastwood, James Miller and goalie Harry Drew worked hard in defence 
during our first game against St. Marks resulting in 0-0 draw. Game 2 against 
Henley High School saw our attackers Tillie Derrington, Hannah Yates and Rhys 
White have numerous opportunities at goals only to be denied by the strong 
defence of Henley resulting in a 3-0 loss. The team played local rival Grant High 
School and had several opportunities thanks to the work of Rhys Earle and 
Jacob Hawthorne in the mid-field. Grant won the game 2-0 and went on to 
win the tournament. New players to the team this year Tyler Collins and Mika  
Koch-Little were vital in our final game against Trinity College as they worked 
hard to create movement on the forward line. Zoe scored the teams only goal for 
the tournament in the second half of the game resulting in a 3-1 loss to Trinity.
The team had a wonderful day at the hockey filled with fun, outstanding skill, 
and wonderful teamwork as we went on to finish fourth overall. Congratulations 
to our players who represented the College with pride and dignity and competed 
with great sportsmanship and ability. A special thank you to Mr Mustey for driving 
the bus and to the staff who organised the day.

Sarah Mutch | 8-12 Maths and Science Teacher
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Team List:
Rhys Earle
Jacob Hawthorne
Josh Milan
Harry Drew
James Miller
Rhys White

Tyler Collins
Tillie Derrington
Sophie Waters
Zoe
Hannah Yates
Emily Eastwood
Mika Koch-Little

Check out the Tenison Woods College 
Instagram Page
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Year 12 Chemistry Practical  
‘The Nylon Rope’

As part of their subtopic of monomer and polymers, Year 12 Chemistry students 
enjoyed the ‘nylon rope trick’ practical. A solution of decanedioyl dichloride in 
cyclohexane is floated on an aqueous solution of 1,6-diaminohexane. Nylon 
forms at the interface and can be pulled out as fast as it is produced forming a 
long thread – the ‘nylon rope’.

John MacGregor | Science Teacher

Piano Art Piece for Local  
Coffee House, Confession

Year 11 student, Mariam Kassim, has collaborated with artist Jeremy Levins and 
other local students to create a stunning piano art piece! Once completed, the 
piano will be on display outside the Confession coffee house on Commercial 
Street; be sure to go by for a look in person next time you're out and about.
An incredible piece of artwork, well done to all!

Photo courtesy of Jeremy Levins’ Facebook page.

National Science Week
Throughout National Science Week there was lots of fun Science experiments on offer for students to take part in at the College.

Students enjoyed experiments such as milk, oil and food colouring patterns, bouncing eggs, turning celery different colours with 
diffusion and making sherbet to name a few! There are definitely some scientists in the making!

A huge thank you to Vanessa Courtney and David Gritton for organising and running these experiments, and also to the teachers that 
brought their classes to participate.
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Year 9 student, Jacob, is pictured 
with another student artist and 
Jeremy.

Mariam is pictured back row on the left with 
Jeremy and the other student artists.
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Upcoming Events:
Thursday 26 August
•	 Parent Teacher Interview Requests Close, 9:00am
•	 Book Week
•	 Whole School Virtual Assembly
•	 Middle and Senior School Art Exhibition, Admin Corridor
•	 Year 11 Subject Counselling Presentation, 8:55am - 9:35am,  
	 Lecture Theatre
•	 Year 8, 9/10 and Open Netball, 9:00am - 3:00pm, Icehouse & Olympic Park
•	 Sacrament of Reconciliation, St Paul's Hall
•	 Parent Teacher Interview Schedule distributed via email, 5:00pm

Friday 27 August
•	 Book Week
•	 Book Week Parade, 9:00am - 10:00am (no parents allowed)
•	 Whole School Virtual Assembly
•	 Middle and Senior School Art Exhibition, Admin Corridor

Saturday 28 August
•	 Parish Mass, 5:00pm, St Paul's Church

Sunday 29 August
•	 Parish Mass, 11:00am, St Paul's Church
•	 Open Boys and Girls Basketball State Titles, Adelaide

Monday 30 August
•	 Open Boys and Girls Basketball State Titles, Adelaide
•	 Year 11 Retreat, Penola
•	 Year 7 SAPSASA Soccer Carnival, Adelaide
•	 Year 6/7 SAPSASA Hockey Carnival, Adelaide
•	 Year 10 Stage 1 Outdoor Education Camp, Robe

Tuesday 31 August
•	 Year 11 Retreat, Penola
•	 Year 7 SAPSASA Soccer Carnival, Adelaide
•	 Year 6/7 SAPSASA Hockey Carnival, Adelaide
•	 Year 10 Stage 1 Outdoor Education Camp, Robe
•	 Uni SA STEM Girls Day, 8:30am - 3:00pm, Uni SA Mount Gambier
•	 ICAS Mathematics Competition, 9:00am - 11:00am
•	 Year 8/9 Girls Soccer (Round 2), Adelaide

Wednesday 1 September
•	 Year 7 SAPSASA Soccer Carnival, Adelaide
•	 Year 6/7 SAPSASA Hockey Carnival, Adelaide
•	 Year 10 Stage 1 Outdoor Education Camp, Robe
•	 Year 8/9 Girls Soccer (Round 2), Adelaide
•	 Year 6 SAPSASA Soccer Carival, Adelaide
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2022 John Benjamin Scholarship
Applications are being called for the John Benjamin Scholarship, on offer to 
students currently in Year 10 moving into Year 11 at Tenison Woods College in 
2022.

John Benjamin was a staff member at Tenison College from 1984 – 1998. He 
started with the College as a Mathematics teacher in 1984 and took on the 
position of Deputy Principal in 1994. He held this position until his untimely 
death in 1998.

Since its inception in 2001, the Tenison Woods College Board has offered this 
Scholarship to a Year 11 student at the College in memory of John Benjamin. The 
Scholarship covers half the tuition fees for the student’s next two senior years at 
the College (Years 11 and 12).

The Scholarship is intended for a student who upholds the Catholic ethos of 
the College and models the virtues of kindness, generosity of spirit with their 
relationships and has a positive attitude towards their learning and their school 
community.

Applicants are required to submit a written response to four short answer 
questions. From these questions, applicants will be short-listed and the finalists 
will then be required to attend an interview with the selection panel. 

If students are interested in applying, they will need to complete an application 
form (available from the Pam Ronan Centre), signed by both a parent/carer 
and the student and return to Tanya Thomson in the PRC office by Thursday 2 
September. 

The criteria that needs to be addressed in the written response will be emailed 
out to applicants on Monday 6 September. The written task is to be received at 
the College by 10:00am on Friday 17 September.

Members of the College Board would very much like to see all Year 11 (2022) 
students apply. Please give this some serious thought as you can only benefit 
from this opportunity.

Tania Sigley | Director of Wellbeing

Year 5 Robot Construction
The Year 5 students have been learning how to programme dash robots using 
drop and drag code. They have been set a range of challenges to undertake, 
coding the robots to do a range of things like moving, talking, changing 
colours and collecting items. They have enjoyed the challenge and are working 
collaboratively with their peers. The library was a great place for them to 
undertake the challenges as it provides obstacles and plenty of room for students 
to work and showcase their learning to others.

Donna Johnson | Year 5 Teacher

'Start your Day Feeling Good' 
with Eliza on Sunrise

Well done to student Eliza on representing South Australia on Sunrise last 
Thursday, as she featured on Sam Mac's Virtual Classroom and shared an 
interesting fact about cats. 

Well done, Eliza!
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E L CC Community  Helpers



WEDNESDAY 25 AUGUST 2021  |  WEEK 6, TERM 3

TENISON WOODS COLLEGE Mount Gambier   |   Early Learning - Year 12 Co-Educational Catholic College
P: (08) 8725 5455   |   E: info@tenison.catholic.edu.au   |   www.tenison.catholic.edu.au 

TO FIND OUT MORE, CONTACT THE ENROLMENT REGISTRAR: davet@tenison.catholic.edu.au

Have you heard?

Tenison Woods College is pleased to offer free tuition for 2022 Mid-Year Intake Reception Students
This offer is in line with Catholic Education South Australia’s initiative to assist families with the financial implications of the COVID-19 pandemic.
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Barrie Holmes

ST PAUL’S & MARIST BROTHER'S
AGRICULTURAL COLLEGE 

(1948 - 1959)

S H I N I N G   L I G H T

2 0 2 1

Sunita Gloster

ST MARY’S (1974-1980)
ST PAUL’S (1981)

TENISON COLLEGE (1982-1986)
 

Sister Anne Foale

MATER CHRISTI COLLEGE 
(1963-1970)

 

P R E S E N T I N G  T H E  2 0 2 1  R E C I P I E N T S

The Hon Rob Lucas 

ST. MARY’S (1959 - 1961) 
MARIST BROTHER'S 

AGRICULTURAL COLLEGE 
(1962 - 1969)

 

M L C( D E C )
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Dr Kristy Goodwin is a digital wellbeing and peak-performance speaker, author and researcher (and 
mum who also deals with her kids’ techno-tantrums!) She’s the author of Raising Your Child in a 
Digital World, and a media commentator who doesn’t suggest that we ban the iPhone, or unplug 
the gaming console (digital abstinence isn’t the solution). Kristy worked as an educator for fourteen 
years before becoming an academic and speaker who’s on a mission to help children, teens and 
adults tame their technology habits so they’re not a slave to the screen.

This school has a membership with Parenting Ideas, one of Australia’s most trusted sources of 
parenting education and support.  As part of this membership, all the parents in this school 
community can attend this webinar at no cost. 

Upcoming Webinar for Parents
Dr Kristy Goodwin presents: Taming digital distractions

Valued at $39 per person 
No charge for our school 
community

Watch from any device, any location

Catch up recording available

See the expert as they speak

Watch an overview from Dr Kristy Goodwin

parentingideas.com.au

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45313895/A4_flyer_Taming_digital_distractions_webinar.pdf
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after school study centre
SENIOR SCHOOL - PRC COMMON ROOM

MONDAY:
RESEARCH PROJECT
PLP
CHEMISTRY
MATHS

TUESDAY:
P.E.
PSYCHOLOGY
BIOLOGY
MATHS
ENGLISH

THURSDAY:
CHEMISTRY
ENGLISH
MATHS
TECH STUDIES

Studiosity connects Australia’s best and 
brightest educators to students during 
homework time.

Students can easily access the Studiosity site 
via the link on the Portal@TWC page.

ART AVAILABLE UPON REQUEST, TUTORING IS 

PROVIDED EACH NIGHT FOR STUDENTS

PAGE 12

https://www.tenison.catholic.edu.au/files/45312124/After_School_Study_Centre_-_Feb_2021_3.pdf

